
Appendix 3:- Correspondence between 
the Council and Pall Mall and Woodcote 
Park Clubhouses



From: Rachel Jackson
To: "Thomas O"Maoileoin"
Cc: Lisa Rasores
Subject: RE: The Walled Garden - Grant of Premises licence application
Date: 10 February 2021 14:01:50

Dear Thomas
 
Thank you for your email and clarification, we will be in contact with the residents, and will of
course keep you updated.
 
Best wishes
 
Rachel
 

From: Thomas O'Maoileoin <TOMaoileoin@tandtp.com> 
Sent: 10 February 2021 13:44
To: Rachel Jackson <RJackson@epsom-ewell.gov.uk>
Cc: Lisa Rasores <LRasores@epsom-ewell.gov.uk>; Thomas O'Maoileoin
<TOMaoileoin@tandtp.com>
Subject: Re: The Walled Garden - Grant of Premises licence application
Importance: High
 
Dear Rachel
 
Thank you again for your patience.
 
I have now heard back from my clients and they’ve made a couple of tweaks but confirm that
the suggestions below may be included in their operating schedule and be added as conditions
to their licence if granted:
 

1.       Children’s sports camps may only take place on the Multi Use Games Area
2.       Playing of films may only take place inside
3.       The premises licence holder may hold 4 events per calendar year on the Amenity Lawn

limited to a maximum capacity of 100 persons (excluding staff); with background
recorded or live music and may only take place between 10:00 hours and 16:00 hours

4.       The premises licence holder may hold 10 events per calendar year on the Amenity Lawn
limited to a maximum capacity of 30 persons (excluding staff); with background music
only and may only take place between 10:00 hours and 15:00 hours

 
I appreciate that (2) could be dealt with on the face of the licence but wanted the residents to be
clear of the amendment.
 
If you have any queries arising please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
With kind regards
Thomas
 
 













To: Thomas O'Maoileoin <TOMaoileoin@tandtp.com>
Subject: RE: The Walled Garden - Grant of Premises licence application
 
Dear Thomas
 
I hope all is well with you. As you are aware, Angela Slaughter was my Licensing Officer
dealing with this case, and she was going to work with my other premises Licensing Officer
Lisa Rasores. Unfortunately, both Officers are sadly off sick with conformed coronavirus,
this leaves me seriously stretched with only one Officer leading on taxi and general
matters.  I have sent holding replies to those residents who have submitted potential
representations, and I understand the last date for representation is tomorrow.
 
 
Ordinarily, this would not cause a problem, but of course we are in unprecedented times. I
appreciate that the Regulations state there are powers to extend Hearing timings  on the
grounds of public interest, but that is the only flexibility. However, what I am asking is
despite this lack of flexibility, would you and your client have any objection to a delay in
the Hearing being scheduled? I can assure you that the application will be the paramount
priority of my Licensing Officers on their return from sick leave. The matter of any
representations and their validity will of course take precedence, although I believe my
Taxi Officer has forwarded some representations already (but I assume not “vetted” as
such).
 
I can only apologise for this unprecedented request in these unprecedented times, but I
am hopeful you and your client will be able to be understand my predicament.
 
Best wishes
 
Rachel
 
 
Rachel Jackson
Licensing, Grants and HIA Manager
Epsom and Ewell Borough Council
Town Hall
The Parade
Epsom
Surrey
KT18 5BY
 
Tel: 01372 732449
Web: www.epsom-ewell.gov.uk
Email: rjackson@epsom-ewell.gov.uk
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Making Epsom & Ewell an excellent place to live and work












